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Fishery Pier at Seafield
Return to Mr Lucas the Memorial of the Fishermen at Seafield County of Clare addressed to the Lord Lieutenant, representing the dangers in approaching the small pier at that place which had been constructed in whole or in part at the public expence.

Although the Board are not aware of any means available for assisting the memorialists the Commissn. were desirous of taking advantage of the residency of one of their officers in that District to obtain some information into the state of the case before they made any report.
Every statement in the memorial appears to be correct.
The whole of this west coast is greatly exposed and without shelter for even small vessels.
The little Pier at Seafield was constructed many years ago as a partial remedy but [large section crossed out here] under difficulty of entrance truly described in the memorial, is of very trifling service & has been the occasion of many distressing accidents to boats striving to enter in bad weather. 
The cutting a passage through the rock as now prayed for by the memorialists did form part of the original project but was never accomplished, probably from want of funds:- it would cost about £250 but might partially be effected for about half that sum; & for the very small boats now alone used in that part would effect an improvement that the people seem very desirous of obtaining; although from want of deeper water this pier would afford even them very poor accommodation.
The board however has no means at its disposition for aiding in this object unless half the necessary funds were contributed by some other body.
The position at Seafield is one where a very advantageous improvement by the establishment of a better shelter for boats might be obtained at a comparatively small expence.
[Remainder may be legible in the original in the NAI – it is damaged by burning and would require some effort.]
Donal De Barra
December 2008
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